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Community fund open for bids
Epsom & Ewell Borough Council is inviting community groups and organisations to bid for neighbourhood funds raised by the
Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL), to deliver projects that will support new development and benefit Epsom & Ewell residents
across the borough. Bidding opens on 7 May for six weeks, closing on 18 June.

The CIL raises funds from developers in recognition that new development creates pressure on local infrastructure. It is spent
on the provision, improvement, replacement, operation, or maintenance of local infrastructure. Epsom & Ewell Borough Council
has invested more than £210,000 from the 2022/23 Neighbourhood CIL Fund in community infrastructure projects including:

Replacing playground equipment in Rosebery Park and Alexandra Recreation Ground

Repairing pathways in Nonsuch Park to ensure they are safe and accessible

Upcoming works to support  biodiversity and improve visitor experience,  including an additional  new bench,  at
Stamford Green Pond.

Councillor Steven McCormick,  (RA Woodcote and Langley) Chair of the Licensing and Planning Policy Committee, said “I
strongly urge local community groups and organisations to take this opportunity to bid for funds for community projects and
initiatives that can improve quality of life for residents in Epsom & Ewell.

The Neighbourhood Community Infrastructure Levy Fund offers us the chance to deliver projects that have a real impact on our
communities, for example enhancing access to the countryside, improving accessibility and facilities in our parks and open
spaces, improving health and safety for example by installing public water fountains, and more.”

The bidding process is designed to be as clear as possible. Information on the process can be found in section 6 of the CIL
Spending Protocol.

Bids will be shortlisted using the criteria set out in section 7 of the CIL Spending Protocol.  Shortlisted bids will be presented to
the Licensing and Planning Policy Committee for approval and, for any spend over £50,000, then to the Strategy and Resources
Committee.
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